STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office 3190 160th Ave SE © Bellevue, WA 98008-5452 ¢ 425-649-7000
711 for Washington Relay Service © Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

June 17, 2015

Ms. Betty Meyer

City of Seattle Public Utilities
PO Box 34018

Seattle, WA 98124

Re: Receipt of National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES)
Application; Permit No. WA0031682

Dear Ms. Meyer:

Ecology acknowledges receiving an NPDES permit application for the City of Seattle
Combined Sewer System on May 22, 2015. The application was reviewed and accepted as
complete on June 11, 2015.

Your current NPDES permit has an expiration date of November 30, 2015. Renewal of your
permit is in process; however, the permit may not be issued by the expiration date. If your
new permit is not issued and effective by the current permit’s expiration date, then the
current permit and its terms and conditions are administratively extended and will remain in
effect and enforceable until Ecology issues a new permit for your facility, in accordance with
the Washington State Administrative Procedures Act (RCW 34.05.422(3)) and Washington
Administrative Code 173-220-180(5).

If you have any questions regarding your application or the permit process, please contact
Mark Henley at (425) 649-7103 or Email at mahe461(@ecy.wa.gov

Sincerely,ﬁ 2
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Tricia Miller
Permit Coordinator
Northwest Regional Office

e Mark Henley, Municipal Unit Supervisor
Bev Poston, Permit Fee Unit
Chris Smith, PARIS
Central Files: Seattle CSO; WA003168-2; WQ 1.1



